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FUNCTIONING OF THE OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL 
 
 

1. The Executive Committee at its October 2004 plenary session requested the Bureau, in 
cooperation with UNHCR, to organize informal consultations on enhancing the independence of 
the Inspector General’s Office (IGO).  Two Informal Consultative Meetings on this subject were 
held on 22 February and 21 July 2005.  These led to the adoption of a decision at the 2005 
plenary session in which, inter alia, the Executive Committee expressed “its intention to hold 
further consultations with the Inspector General in regard to the functioning of his office, with a 
view to the possible adoption of a decision on this issue at its fifty-eighth plenary session.”  The 
present Informal Consultative Meeting has been organized pursuant to this and takes into 
account also the request of the Inspector General to advance these discussions so as to allow a 
decision, if any,  on this subject to be taken at the Executive Committee’s fifty-seventh session.  
 
2. In the course of 2005 UNHCR undertook a comprehensive review of the terms of 
reference of the IGO.  This drew on lessons learned since the operative rules governing the role 
and functions of the IGO were last revised in September 2003, and was informed by the 
discussions that took place in the February and July 2005 informal consultations.  The outcome 
was the issuance, in November 2005, of a directive from the High Commissioner establishing 
revised terms of reference for the IGO.  The main purpose of this revision was to: 
 

• strengthen provisions for assuring the independence of the IGO; 
• introduce a new policy of dissemination of inspection reports aimed at enhancing 

transparency and accountability; and 
• update the IGO’s operational policies and procedures in line with relevant recent 

administrative instructions from the Secretary-General and in light of experience gained 
since the issuance of the preceding directive. 

 
3. The directive (IOM 054/2005 – FOM 054/2005 of 3 November 2005), in addition to 
spelling out the IGO’s mandate and role, sets out in detail the IGO’s working methods and 
operational policies and procedures, and is therefore the relevant reference document for the 
present meeting.  A copy is attached to this note. 
 
 
 
 
 
 




























